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Stormwater Management 
Improvements in Gallanough Park and 
Surrounding Area 

PLANNED PROJECT WORK 

The City of Vaughan is planning stormwater improvements in your area 
to replace aging infrastructure. Further to the existing Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Stormwater Management 
Facility (SMF) within Gallanough Park and subsequent public 
consultation, the City has engaged the professional services of an 
engineering consultant to undertake an addendum to the EA with 
alternate options for the proposed stormwater improvements, and to 
complete the detailed design. 
 
The design will include improvements within Gallanough Park and a 
storm relief sewer on Arnold Avenue, between Brooke Street and 
Yonge Street. These proposed improvements will help alleviate 
stormwater flooding in your area.  
 
As part of the preliminary engineering works, the consultant will be 
collecting field data and undertaking investigation activities for the 
project which includes topographic surveys, geotechnical boreholes 
and other field investigations. The surveyors are required to determine 
ground elevations, property lines and the location of surface features 
within the City right‐of‐way. 

TRAFFIC IMPACTS 

All roads will remain open to traffic while the field investigation work is 
being carried out by the City-approved consultant, under the direction 
of the Infrastructure Delivery department. 

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 

A notice with additional details about the EA addendum and a public 
meeting for the Gallanough Park SMF will follow in the coming weeks. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. We look forward to 
completing these important infrastructure upgrades in your area. For 
more information about this project, please contact the Project Lead. 

 
 

Note: This project is proceeding under Ontario Regulation 82/20, as amended. For more 
information, visit www.ontario.ca/page/list-essential-workplaces#section-10 

 

LOCATION: 

Gallanough Park 
Arnold Avenue between Brooke St. and Yonge St. 
 

PROJECT LEAD: 

Frank Facchini, P.Eng. 
Project Manager, Infrastructure Delivery 
Infrastructure Development 
T: 905-832-8585, ext. 8986  
E: frank.facchini@vaughan.ca 
 

MUNICIPAL SERVICES INSPECTOR: 

T.B.D. 
 


